
  

A Christmas service for 
the whole family in 
BSL  
 

Refreshments served afterwards.  
Parking available. 

St John’s Church, Stratford 
Friday 15th December at 6.30pm 

 
 
     Contact the Chaplain  The Revd Catherine Carlyon 
     Text/mobile/Facetime 07855 098953  Office (voice only) 020 7272 1292   
     Email catherine.carlyon@london.anglican.org  Website www.londondeafchurch.com   
     Postal address: Deaf Chaplaincy, 36 Causton Street, London SW1P 4AU  

Volunteers needed for the 
Shine Choir in preparation 
for the annual BSL 
Christmas Worship at 

Annunciation Church, Marble Arch (see 
below). Practice dates will be on Friday 
evenings from 6.30-8.30pm at Annunciation 
Church on 10th & 24th November, 1st 
December and at 5pm on the 8th December. 
Please be in touch with Rev. Catherine or 
Beatrice Osborn if you wish to be involved. 
Text 07855 098953 
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 Remembering our Loved Ones.  
 
Every year at the beginning of 
November the Church holds 
special services of remembrance 

for those of our families and friends who have 
died.  There will be two services of Remembrance 
in BSL this year, where, if you would like, you can 
have someone you loved very much, 
remembered.  
 
Please text or email a photograph of the person, 
with their name and date of death to  
Rev. Catherine. During the service there will be 
an opportunity for you to light a candle in their 
memory and sign a few words about that person.  
Sunday 5th November at 3pm  
Crown Centre, Hayes, West Drayton 
 
Sunday 26th November at 2.30pm  
St. Peter’s Church, South Croydon. 

Did you know... In 1647, the English Parliament 
passed a law that made Christmas illegal. Oliver 
Cromwell, Puritan leader, believed feasting and 
parties on a holy day was considered immoral. So 
he banned all Christmas activities. 
Christmas was made legal again in 1660. 

 
 

BSL Christmas Worship 
8th December at 6.30pm 

Annunciation Church, Bryanston St,  
Marble Arch, W1H 7AH 

Come and share the Christmas story  
of God’s love for the world. 

Mince Pies and mulled wine 
will be  

served after the service. 
 

Volunteers needed to sign 
readings, carols, serve 

refreshments, preparation 
before and clearing up after 
the service. Please let the 

Chaplain know if you are able to help.  

11th November at 11am  the 
Nation will be silent for 2 
minutes to remember all 
those who gave their lives in 
war so that we may have freedom.   

Thank God it’s Friday Signing Workshop 
Friday 17th November 7pm at Kings Cross 
Methodist Church 
Refreshments served. £5 donation  



 


